New Mexico Dressage Association Board of Directors Meeting 8-3-10 

In attendance: Board Members: Virginia Gredell, Randi Phillips, Marybeth Perez-Soto, Barbara Burkhardt, Susan Dezavelle, Rena Haynes, Beth Frilling.

Guests: Dani Meyers, Rusty Cook, Peter Forrest, John Collins.
All were in favor of approving the minutes from the July meeting.

Financial Report – Overall Net Income $3,541. Schooling Shows showing Net Income  $4,280, with $549 in Expenses for the Taos show (includes half of the air fare for Bill Woods and $380 for judging).  No Receipts yet for Taos.  The July Luna Rosa show had $1,890 in Receipts and $753 in Expenses with a net of $1,341.  Some additional Expenses for insurance for the Ride Re-Ride and the additional show in October.  Gross receipts tax paid.
501c status: still pending.  Rena states we need to focus on the tax exempt purpose. Discussed amending the Articles of Incorporation to clarify the Purpose section needs to be more clear about the educational focus of the organization.  Will also need to amend the By-Laws, since the Purpose is stated there, also.  Rena will send out what the current Purpose says from the 1976 Articles of Incorporation.  She will make a suggested revision to the Purpose statement and send out for comment.  Then this will need to be voted in as amending both the Articles and the By-Laws. 

Schooling Shows Update: Barbara is still looking for a manager for the Sandia Vista show.  Susan will send out a request to members to encourage someone new to help out.  Barbara is willing to be show secretary, but needs someone to recruit volunteers and to be there all day to coordinate the rides, set up and take down the arena and run the office.  
Membership Update: One new member for the month of July.  Discussed memberships received late in the year and whether to carry it over to the next year.  Proposal made that any memberships received after October 1st first will counted for the following year (effective December 1st), but for renewals received September 30th and prior, will only be in effect through November 30th   Vote taken and all in favor.  Beth will add this to the Standing Rules.  It was noted that if members sign up in September, they still have adequarte opportunities for being eligible for year end awards.
Education: Susan presented a proposal from Susanne Baachman who suggests that NMDA support a seminar/workshop with  a clinician named Seana Adamson, who is both a dressage instructor and psychologist.  Her seminars help dressage riders create a competitive peak performance, addressing concentration skills, fear and anxiety, and motivation.  Discussed if the club wants to investigate more into this seminar. Costs: $1,000 for the seminar plus airfare and accommodations.   Education Chair will look into this further before a motion is made to move forward.  Proposal presented on behalf of Ulla: Is anyone interested in lounging clinics at Windsong on Saturdays from 2-5pm.  Board Members in general agreement this approach can be tried out.
Old Business
General Membership Meeting and Volunteer Recognition: Board agreed to consider a date in November the weekend following the Nov 2nd general government elections.  Rena is looking for a location.  Decided to send the invitations by email and call those who have no email address.  The ballpark expense is $500 -750 to include food and beverages.  Plan to have members pay a nominal fee (about $5) at the door for food.  Will have brief business agenda and then will have a vote on the volunteer awards. Looking at having Volunteer award categories such as favorite scribe, best gate keeper, best scorer, person who did the most, favorite show (team award).  Nominations will take place before.  Raffles suggested as another way to draw members to attend.
Standing rules: Beth presented the changes she is working on and already voted on in the previous meetings and the Conflict of Interest Policy. The Conflict of Interest Policy was reviewed and the Board determined that there are no conflicts at this time.  Adding clarification about Western Dressage to the standing rules re their attire and the requirement for using a snaffle bit and being judged the same as any dressage ride for gaits, etc.  Susan noted that there was question raised by a member wanting to know if NMDA will have a western high point award at the schooling shows. Board agrees that Western Dressage classes are strictly be for practice and no awards will be given.  Beth will send out the updated version of the Standing Rules for final approval. 
Question raised about USDF plan to raise fees in 2011.  Fees are raised for the fee paid by the GMO from $17 to $20 per member.  (Note:  PM fees will also be raised).  Susan stated that we had agreed earlier in the year not to raise the NMDA membership fees in response to USDF raising their fees.  Board continues to support this position.
By-Laws:  Since we will need to amend the By-Laws for the Purpose statement, it was clarified that we are required to do this by US mail.   Susan will let the membership know that the bylaws will be discussed at the September meeting, then the club will put it out for the membership to read, etc. 

USDF General Delegate: Rena Haynes is going on behalf of NMDA.  Rusty Cook is also attending on her own.
Newsletter: Susan is continuing to look for an Editor.
Memorial trophy:  Randi is still researching options for this proposed trophy. 
New business: 
John presented about the September 4th horse event for the Horse Council at Cherry Tree. There will be a tack swap, unicorn, possibly buggy rides, each table will be $10.00 to donate to the Horse Council.  The Horse Council will be going to the long legislative session to lobby for horse venues to be maintained around Albuquerque. 
Barbara asked the Board to re-consider the new rule voted in at the last Board meeting; the requirement to ride at least one of the highest test in the level to be eligible for awards.  Reasons included the complexity of tracking and the possibility that fewer members would be eligible for awards.  Discussion followed and several Board Members expressed the desire to leave it as we voted last time.  A point was raised that we don’t know what the new 2011 USDF tests will be like yet.  It was also suggested that we get input from the members about this before finalizing a decision.  It was decided to hold off on publishing the new rule and wait until we see the new tests and get input from members via an on line survey.  

Meeting adjourned 8:07
